MINUTES

October 28, 2008 EMERGENCY MEETING

- 1) The mayor called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m.
 - a) Council Members present were Charles Neff, Mayor, Shelley Poehls, Bob Dablow, Randy McFarland, and Burl Ingebretsen.
 - b) Others present were: Sarah Ramsey, Clerk Rich Hayes, and Becky Nyland.
- 2) Mayor Charles Neff called an emergency meeting following a public hearing on October 28, 2008 in regards to a letter that was mailed out with the city water bill on October 27, 2008. The letter in question was a letter from the Department of Minnesota Health stating Chlorine residuals had not been received from the months of July 2008 through September 2008, and therefore could not be proved safe. The letter stated Citizens of Sabin must be informed within 30 days upon receiving notification. Therefore it was sent to the citizens with their utility bill. The Mayor wanted a letter sent out immediately that this information was untrue. Becky Nyland voiced that this does not constitute for an emergency meeting. Rich Hayes informed the council that on October 29, 2008 the Department of Minnesota Health would be faxing a letter revoking the previous letter. The mayor wanted an apology letter sent along with the revocation letter to be sent out immediately. Council discussed other means of informing public but decided that a mailing would be best.

3) Adjournment

A MOTION was made by Shelley Poehls to adjourn. It was 2nd by Bob Dablow and the motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 7:48 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted

Sarah Ramsey

Approved 11/18/2008